	



	Meeting Date: September 1, 2017
Location: R.H. Stephens Room 
Meeting Time: 2-3 p.m.
Chair: Leslie Ross 
Purpose: To conduct business
Vice Chair: Karie Longhta
Required Materials: see notes
Preparation: N/A
Membership: Full Shared Governance Council
Attendees: Leslie Ross, Karie Longhta, Gailyn Draper, Dr. Cynthia Maskey (for Janelle Murphy), Anne Armbruster, Amy Williams, Lynn Whalen, Rebecca Klatt, Amy Flynn (for Colleen Pittman), Ashley Miller and Marie Hountondi (SGA president) 


	Item
	Time
	Desired Outcomes

	1. Approve agenda for September meeting
	2 min
	

	2. Visitor: Dr. Warren
	25 min
	

	3. Old Business
a. Bylaws

b. Guidelines
	5 min
	

	4. New Business
a. Approval of Bylaws & Guidelines

b. Standardized Fall Meeting Times for SGC Teams

c. Portal Transition
	15 min
	

	5. Adjourn
	1 min
	

	Notes:

	Please bring the SGC agenda. 
	

	Please review SGC REVISED Bylaws prior to meeting. (email)
	

	Please review SGC REVISED Guidelines prior to meeting. (email)
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


The Shared Governance Council (SGC) meeting was called to order at 2:05 p.m. by Chair Leslie Ross. All present members introduced themselves. 
Leslie made a motion to add “Professional Development Day” to the agenda. The agenda for the September meeting was then approved on a motion from Dr. Cynthia Maskey and seconded by Gailyn Draper.  All were in favor. 

Dr. Charlotte Warren, LLCC president, discussed encouraging more dialogue across the college. She mentioned meeting with Leslie and discussing with cabinet how Shared Governance teams are working, questioning whether we have the right teams and do we need to look at anything differently. Dr. Warren wants to make sure opportunites are present for dialogue and encouraged SGC to find those opportunties. 
Dr. Warren mentioned the Professional Development Day team dissolving, and Dr. Maskey, a former SGC chair, discussed how the SGC process does not always close the loop on communication. Amy Williams asked about the orientation process for teams and new members within those teams. President Warren questioned if we have the right teams and if they feel valued or worthwhile. Gailyn mentioned there being an ambiguity between teams, mainly when there is an opening in a team. Leslie stated that she reached out to team chairs prior to today’s meeting but will reach out to them again about self evaluations and the possible disconnect between team members and their constituencies. 
Leslie sent out the revised SGC bylaws and guidelines via email to the committee before the meeting and discussion ensued on various minor text changes. A motion to approve the newly revised bylaws was made by Anne Armbruster and seconded by Ashley Miller. All were in favor. 
A motion to approve the newly revised SGC Guidelines was made by Dr. Maskey and seconded by Gailyn. Motion passed.

Leslie asked team chairs for meeting schedules and gave them a deadline of Sept. 12, 2017. She discussed having the SGC meet the third Friday of the month, three to four times per year. 
Leslie suggested holding a short meeting once the new portal is live. While the portal is in transition, any updates and infomation information should be sent to Amy Flynn and Misty Hagstrom.

Professional Development Day is Nov. 7, 2017 and Leslie discussed having a presentation and/or session about SGC during the day. Leslie asked for ideas on making it fun for employees. Ashley Miller mentioned serving during the ice cream social as a way to interact with employees and show them who is on the SGC. Leslie will work on the Professional Development Day proposal.
The SGC meeting was adjourned at 3:33 p.m. on a motion from Amy Williams and seconded by Anne Armbruster.  Motion carried. 
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